
 

Newsletter Term 6 - July 2025 

Our Christian value this term is: Respect. 

 



 

 

 



HEADTEACHERS MESSAGE 

As we reach the end of another school year, it’s time to say goodbye to our amazing Year 6 children and start 

getting ready to welcome our new Reception starters in September. 

This year, like every year, we’ve had our share of challenges—but also so many moments to celebrate. We’ve 

seen fantastic achievements, big and small, and shared lots of proud and joyful moments together. 

A huge thank you to our brilliant staff team, who work incredibly hard every day and always put the children 

first. We’re so lucky to have such a dedicated group of people here. 

Thank you as well to all of you—our parents and carers—for your support, encouragement and the many ways 

you help the school throughout the year. It really does mean a lot. 

And to the children—thank you for filling our days with smiles, laughter and curiosity. Every step you take in 

your learning reminds us what a special job we have. 

Wishing all our families a fun, relaxing summer. Enjoy the sunshine (fingers crossed!) and we’ll see you back in 

September, ready for a brand-new year of learning and adventures! 

Mrs Pascoe 

 

ACORN CLASS 

Acorns have rounded off the year with lots of activities. Acorns have worked really hard to learn the dance 

moves and lyrics for our summer production, frequently outshining Mrs Spring!  

We also had a fabulous trip to Robinswood Hill with Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust. We searched for evidence 

of animals living in the woods. The children found deer footprints, nibbled nuts, lots of feathers, worm holes, 

bones and even a frog!  

Later in the day we went pond dipping with a net. For many of the children 

this was a first experience. We were so excited to find baby newts, caddis fly 

cases, tadpoles, whirligig, pond 

snails and even a leech !   

 



Over the last couple of weeks  we have made entries for the village fete, had 

great fun making puppets for the Orpheus project and also managed to fit in a 

trip to see a theatre  production!  

 

This week, we rounded off the year with a 

whole school rounders match and a picnic 

lunch. Well done Acorns, you have worked 

really hard this year and you deserve a 

lovely summer holiday before we 

do it all again next year ! 

 

 

 

 

OAKS CLASS 

Maths and English 

Year 3 and Year 4 have finished their lessons in both maths and English. All children have done very well this 

year and have completed everything in their respective curriculums.  

Science 

We have now finished out science competition. The children competed in 6 different competitions, winning 

prizes for each individual competition. An award was then given to the two children with the best overall 

score.  

MIGHTY OAKS CLASS 

It’s hard to believe that we have reached the end of another academic year – this last term always seems to 

whizz by, filled as it is with so many activities.  We have visited North Cerney several times in the last few 

weeks – to learn our songs for Wednesday evening’s concert and to watch the Forefront Theatre present 

stories from the bible in an entertaining way. 

The whole school enjoyed a puppet-making workshop run by the Orpheus project last week. Students made 

colourful bird puppets, which can be carried in a parade as part of ‘Orpheus Day’ in Cirencester on 23rd 

August.  This event celebrates the discovery of the mosaic of Orpheus at Barton Farm, just outside the 

town.  Orpheus is a character from Greek mythology, whose music was said to charm the birds, fish and wild 

beasts. 

Key Stage 2 

Our art and music this term has been linked to the theme of Ancient Egypt.  In the last few weeks, the children 

have designed and made Egyptian scrolls, using colours, symbols, images and patterns inspired by art from 

ancient Egypt.  This week, they made zines, which are mini-books, containing information of their choice linked 

to this topic. 

 



 

We have sung a song about the Nile in two parts, with some children learning to play a musical 

accompaniment on glockenspiels.  We have also learned a song about the social structure in Egypt and the 

different roles that people had in society. 

Mighty Oaks 

Year 6 maths has finished this year with a project working out the cost of a holiday abroad. This included 

calculating travel costs (fuel to the airport, parking and flights), accommodation costs, food and activities. This 

hopefully gave them an insight into the use of maths in everyday situations and an appreciation of how 

expenses mount up! 

Year 5 have completed their work on decimals, by multiplying decimal amounts.  Their final topic this year was 

negative numbers.  They considered how and why these are used and did some counting forwards and 

backwards through zero and calculated differences. 

Our final piece of writing for the year was biographical.  The class worked together to write a biography of the 

famous female pharaoh, Hatshepsut, before researching, and writing about, their own chosen historical figure. 

Our last few science lessons have focused on how science has helped us to learn more about dinosaurs. We 

have considered how a dinosaur’s skin colour might make it more or less likely to survive in different 

temperatures.  We have used scaling to try and draw a life-size outline of a dinosaur by using a single 

bone.  Finally, this week, we will be looking at trace fossils such as tracks and coprolite (fossilised dinosaur 

poo) and considering what these can tell experts.  To better understand the importance of coprolite, we will 

dissect owl pellets to see what we can learn from these. 

During the last few weeks, our year 6 students have all been on visits 

to their new schools and have returned with positive reports.  Most of 

them were able to have some fun as a last ‘treat’ before leaving, with 

a visit to Far Peak climbing centre where they took part in bouldering, 

caving and low rope activities.  They are now engaged with putting 

together their leavers’ service. We hope to see many of you there to 

bid them farewell on Thursday afternoon. 

We wish all the children and their families a very happy and restful 

summer and look forward to seeing the students return in September, 

ready for their new year of learning. 

 


